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All were amazed and asked one another,                                 
"What is this? A new teaching with authority.                              

He commands even the unclean spirits and they obey him." 
             ~Mark 1:27 
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JJesus the Divine Word Catholic Church January 28, 2018 

 

 
Rev. John T. Dakes, 

Pastor 
 

Rev. Michael Witczak, 
Weekend Clergy 

 
Deacon Ron Burns 

 
Daily Mass Schedule 

Tuesday-Friday  8:00 AM   
 

Saturday  9:00 AM  
 

First Fridays  7:00 PM 
 

Weekend Mass Schedule 
Saturday: 5:00 PM  

(Vigil Mass) 
 

Sunday: 8:00 AM, 10:00 AM,  
and 12:00 Noon 

 
Weekday Adoration  

Monday-Friday 
8:30 AM- 9:30 AM 

 
Weeknight Holy Hour  

Wednesday: 
7:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

 
First Friday 

 

Adoration: 
7:45 PM - 8:45 AM Saturday 

 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 

 
Tuesday & Thursday after               

8:00 AM Mass 
 

Wednesday: 
7:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

 
Saturday: 4:00 PM - 4:45 PM 

 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
 Last Sunday the evangelist Mark presented us with the beginning of Jesus’               
ministry. Jesus, Mark told us, came to Galilee to proclaim the gospel of God. “The reign of 
God is at hand. Repent, and believe in the Gospel” (1:15).  Today we hear how he began 
to enact the kingdom by declaring war against the kingdom of Satan.  Today Jesus takes on 
an unclean spirit who has possessed a man. 
 It is the Sabbath and as is Jesus’ custom, he goes into the synagogue to teach.   
Immediately there was a man there with an unclean spirit who recognizes Jesus as one 
with great power, asking, “Have you come to destroy us?”  It then acknowledges Jesus as 
“the Holy One of God;” and so begins Jesus’ battle with the forces of evil.  He rebukes the 
spirit and commands that it come out of the man, and the spirit obeys.  Jesus’ first act in 
the Gospel of Mark is to inaugurate the kingdom of God in the life of this unnamed               
individual; to create a new heart within him, giving him new life, restoring his original   
dignity.  This is just the beginning of Jesus’ battle with evil, a battle that will culminate 
with his death.  But what will look like a defeat will be a victory because as the unclean 
spirit confesses, Jesus is “the Holy One of God” and as such the power of God is at work 
in him. 
 In just two and a half weeks we will begin the season of Lent.  Some people look 
at Lent as an ordeal, something to “get through” so as to celebrate Easter.  Perhaps that’s 
because they don’t perceive Lent as a time when God can change their hearts, the direction 
of their lives and in so doing, change the world.     
 During Lent God desires to make us whole again; he wants to do battle against our 
unclean spirits, our unclean hearts.  For this to occur we need to prepare for Lent.  It               
cannot be a last minute thing.  Now is the time to think about what God is offering us in 
Lent. 
 With this in mind, our parish’s focus during Lent will center on God’s word 
through the prophet Joel: “Return with All Your Heart.” Prior to the start of Lent I invite 
you to join me by looking in your heart through prayer and reflection, asking God to reveal 
whatever is unclean therein.  Once God has shown our heart’s impurity, we will know 
what needs to change and with Christ begin a fruitful process of change starting on Ash 
Wednesday, February 14.     
 More information and instruction on this will come in the next couple of weeks.  
In the meantime, I encourage us to begin this reflection.  As the unclean spirit in today’s 
Gospel confessed, Jesus is “the Holy One of God.” No one is greater.  No one is more 
equipped to aid our return to God with all our heart than God’s beloved Son, the one 
and only conqueror of sin and evil.     
       Peace and blessings, 
       Fr. John 

WELCOME HOME! 
We welcome those who are new to our faith community,                 

those returning to the Catholic Church or those simply visiting 
with us today.  We are blessed to have you with us and are glad 
you are here.  If you would like to learn more about our parish 
or register as a parishioner, we invite you to contact our pastor,  
Fr. John Dakes at frjohn@jesusdivineword.org or any member 
of our parish staff at 410-414-8304.  You may also go to our 

website -  www.jesusdivineword.com - to download our 
registration form or stop by our Hospitality Table in the church 

entry to pick up a Welcome Folder.  
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Let us all prepare our hearts for next Sunday’s Mass by reflecting on the readings  
in advance.  

The readings for next Sunday, February 4 are: 
Job 7:1-4, 6-7 
 Psalm 147 

1 Corinthians 9:16-19, 22-23 
Mark 1:29-39 

“And the Word was made flesh . . . ” 

BBulletin Entry Deadlines Listed below are upcoming bulletin deadlines: 
Bulletin Date     Due by Noon 
February 4             Monday, January 29 
February 11           Monday, February 5 
February 18          Monday, February 12 

 
FEAST OF              
ST. BLAISE  

On Saturday,                     
February 3rd,                       

the Feast of St. Blaise, 
the parish will offer the 

blessing of throats  
after the 9:00 AM Mass. 

 
The special blessing of 
throats associated with 
St. Blaise is due to a 

miracle attributed to him. 
While in prison, he 

miraculously saved a boy 
choking on a fish bone. 
St. Blaise is a constant 
reminder of God’s care 
and concern for us in all 
of life’s circumstances, 

including our weaknesses 
and sicknesses.  God’s 
healing touch is with us 

always.  St. Blaise’s 
celebration is one of the 

ways in which we 
highlight and thank God 
for his care and concern. 

 
 
 

Poor Box  
Designation 

 
For the month of 

January,   
 donations will go to 

Safe Nights.  
  

Thank you for your  
generosity. 

 

Cardinal Hickey Academy 
1601 W. Mt. Harmony Rd.  • Owings, MD 20736  

Principal: Mrs. Jennifer Griffith 
410-286-0404   301-812-0404 

Fax: 410-286-6334 
www.cardinalhickeyacademy.org 

Your cooperation with these deadlines 
is greatly appreciated! 

bulletin@jesusdivineword.org 

Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time Jesus the Divine Word Catholic Church 

2018 CARDINAL’S APPEAL  
A TIME FOR REFLECTION 

 

This week, Catholics throughout the archdiocese are 
being asked to review the Cardinal’s Appeal brochure 
and the tabloid inserted with the bulletin. The theme of 

the campaign is: “Seek First the Kingdom of God.” 
(Matthew 6:33).  The Cardinal’s Appeal campaign is 

much different than a one time special collection. It is a 
pledge campaign where we can make a gift, payable 

over ten months.  A significant gift to the Cardinal’s 
Appeal will touch the lives of many in very positive 

ways.  As you review the work enabled by your contribution, please reflect on 
God’s gifts to you. He has given you all that you have. Your gifts to our parish of 
Jesus the Divine Word, to the Archdiocese of Washington and to the work of the 
Church throughout the world are given in gratitude for the continuing gifts that 
God gives you. Sometimes it is difficult to envision how one pledge can help an 
organization the size of our archdiocese, how it can make a real difference. But 

each pledge does make a difference because all parishes participate in the                 
campaign and the gifts of many enable our archdiocese to deliver needed                     

ministries and services.  Our combined gifts not only signify our gratitude to 
God, they glorify Him by enabling the work of our archdiocese and give Him 

thanks for all He has given us.   
If you received your pledge form in the mail,                                                              

please complete it and mail it back or bring it with you to 
Mass this weekend (January 27/28). For those of you that did not receive a             

mailing or have not had time to respond to it, we will conduct our in-pew pledge 
process at all Masses this weekend.   

Thank you for prayerfully discerning the gift God is calling forth from you.   
Thank you for your generous response. 
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                   SAVE THE DATES 

Jesus the Divine Word Catholic Church January 28, 2018 

SCHEDULES & STEWARDSHIP 

Serving the Lord   
with Joy: 

 
 February 3 & 4 

 
Saturday  2/3    5 PM              
EMHCs:    John Barth, Gail Gordon, 

 Concetta Schmitz, Pat & 
 Ron Nahas 

Readers:  Melissa Rottman, Kathy 
 Seminara 

Servers:   Sarah & Hannah Naron, 
 Grace & Stephen 
 Hayden 

 
Sunday   2/4   8 AM 
EMHCs:    Andy Glasgow, Jenny 

 LaBille, Barbara Oursler 
Readers:  Charles Smallwood, 

 Laura Glasgow 
Servers:   Maria & Joseph Rank, 

 Brian Holt, Carter Lord 
 
Sunday   2/4   10 AM 
EMHCs:   Phill Coulson, Craig & 

 Dawn Jones, Scott & 
 Trisha Elkins, Ed & Dot 
 Spicka 

Readers:  Merry Ellen McGown, 
 Marianne Roberts 

Servers:    Kolbe, Nathan & Lilly 
 Lagimoniere, April Higgs 

 
Sunday    2/4   12 Noon  
EMHC:   DJ Callender, Lissette 

 Fortuno, Christine 
 Fulginiti, Patti Hartley, 
 Raean King 

Readers:  Tracey & Joe Smith 
Servers:   Alivia, Kayla & Chaz 

 Rogers, Joseph 
 Scheungrab 

 

JDW 
Upcoming  

Events 

Mass Intentions for January 28 - February 4 
        

Sunday, January 28 - Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     8:00 am  - Tori Calabrese (D) 
   10:00 am  - Kelly Fry (L) 
   12:00 pm  - Parishioners      
 
Tuesday, January 30  
    8:00 am - Patsy Hamilton (D) 
        

Wednesday, January 31 - St. John Bosco 
    8:00 am - Denise Marie Hedgepath (D) 
        

Thursday, February 1 
    8:00 am - Les Silva (L) 
        

Friday, February 2  First Friday - The Presentation of the Lord 
      8:00 am - Les Silva (L) 
    7:00 pm - Frank Fiorentino (D)            

Saturday, February 3 - St. Blaise 
      9:00 am - Jerry Ficklin (D) 
    5:00 pm  - Parishioners 
   
Sunday, February 4 - Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     8:00 am  - Naomi Robertson (D) 
   10:00 am  - Jim Redding (D) 
                12:00 pm  - Margaret Chambers (D) 

January 28………….Welcome Reception for New Parishioners 
February 2………….BINGO Game Night in Doran Hall 6-8PM 
February 3………….First Reconciliation Retreat 
February 3………….Blessing of Throats after 9:00am Mass 
February 3………….Knights Chili Cook Off 6:00pm 
February 10 & 11….Sodality Bake Sale 
February 11………...Knights Community Breakfast 
February 13………..Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 5:30 - 7:30pm 
February 14………..Lent begins - Ash Wednesday 
February 18-20……Parish Lenten Mission 
March 21…………...Lent Holy Hour with Michael Corsini 
March 25…………...Lent Penance Service 
June 15-17………...Steubenville Youth Conference 

Stewardship                                
January 20 & 21 

Offertory Collection $12,686.25 

Roof Fund $4,246.50 

Missions in the U.S. $35.00 

St. Vincent de Paul $143.00 

Votive Offerings $107.95 

Total: $17,218.70 

2017 OFFERTORY                            
STATEMENTS 

If you would like a copy of your                 
2017 donations to the parish for tax pur-

poses, please call the office at                 
410-414-8304 and ask for either                

Marcy Chaney or Bobbie Woollen.              
You may also e-mail your request to                

finance@jesusdivineword.org   

Thank you for your continued support 
and generosity to our parish. 
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FFourth Sunday in Ordinary Time Jesus the Divine Word Catholic Church 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY AND DAILY 
MASS READINGS   

Interested in finding the 
texts for the Sunday and 
weekday Mass online?   

Go to  
www.usccb.org/bible/ 

readings/  

          LITURGY & PRAYER 

Vocation Cross 
 

Devotion to the Vocation Cross involves a designated parish 
household receiving the cross at the conclusion of Mass and              

taking the cross home for one week, praying for a few minutes 
every day for the gift of vocations to the priesthood and                      

consecrated life from our parish. 
 

Please pray for Vocations this week with the Rank Family. 

     

           

MOVED OR CHANGED 
YOUR PHONE NUMBER  

OR E-MAIL  
RECENTLY? 

 

If so,  please contact the 
Parish Office at                        
410-414-8304                         

with your name,                        
new address,  new e-mail 
address and/or telephone 

number.   

 
 

Save the Date 
June 15 - 17 

 
Steubenville 
High School 

Youth                  
Conference 

 

 
Registration 

Opening  
Soon! 

 
Annual Men's Retreat 

The men of St. John Vianney wish to invite all the men of Jesus the Divine Word 
parish to join us on our annual retreat at the Washington Retreat House,                        

located at 4000 Harewood Rd, NE.  
The retreat dates are February 16-18, 2018.                                    

Our retreat master will be Father Peter Daly, former pastor of 
SJV. The cost of the retreat is $185.00.  

Please call Chris Wallmark at 443-295-7590, or the SJV   
parish secretary, Mike Lewnes, at 401-535-0223 with any 

question or to register.                                       
We have enjoyed the company of many of you on previous 

retreats and look forward to seeing you again. 

FIRST FRIDAY THIS WEEK 
This Friday, February 2nd, is the First Friday of the Month.                                            
First Friday Masses are at 8:00 AM and 7:00 PM.  Imme-
diately following the evening Mass there will be Exposi-

tion and all-night Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament with 
Benediction at 8:45 AM Saturday.   

A sign-up sheet for Adoration is in the narthex of the 
church or you may go to                              

www.jesusdivineword.org to sign-up 

Prayer Before Mass 
 
Come, Holy Spirit, quiet my heart and 

head, as I gather with my family, friends 
and neighbors to celebrate Mass. Quiet 
the thoughts and distractions that keep 
me from worship. Open my mouth in 

prayer and song. Open my ears to hear 
God’s Word. Open my eyes to the                

mystery of the Eucharist.                                                  
Open my heart to receive Jesus                      

with love.                                                                                      
May I go forth strengthened to take the Mass into my life this week. Amen. 
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JJesus the Divine Word Catholic Church January 28, 2018 

 
 

   

 

     PARISH  HAPPENINGS 

NEW PARISHIONER WELCOME RECEPTION 
 

Are you new to Jesus the Divine Word Church?  If so, you and 
your family are invited to our New Parishioner Reception to be 

held today Sunday, January 28th in Doran Hall immediately                                              
following the 12 Noon Mass.   

The reception will offer an opportunity to meet staff and other        
parish leaders, learn a little more about our 23 years young parish, 

meet fellow new parishioners and enjoy a light lunch.                              
To RSVP for the reception please contact Joan Lotis at 

joan.lotis@comcast.net or 443-550-3367.  
Please include your full name and how many will be attending.  

 We look forward to meeting you. 

 CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK  
        at  
   Cardinal Hickey Academy and Good News Pre-School 

 
January 28 to February 3rd is Catholic Schools Week in 

the Archdiocese of Washington and throughout the nation.                                    
The National Assessment of Educational    Progress 

(NAEP), often referred to as the Nation’s Report Card, is 
the largest continuing and nationally representative                 

assessment of what our nation’s students know and can do 
in subjects such as mathematics, reading, science and writing. The assessment results for 

grades four, eight and twelve show that Catholic schools consistently outperform public 
schools in science.  “Academic excellence in Catholic schools is proven time and again through tests such as the SAT 

and AP exams, as well as through assessments such as NAEP,” said National Catholic Educational Association (NCEA) 
President/CEO Dr. Thomas W. Burnford. “Catholic schools are sacred places of faith formation,                                 

and where 1.9 million Catholic school students receive an outstanding education.”   
Are you interested in a Catholic Education for your child?  Consider calling the Good News Pre-School and speaking 
with our director, Patty O’Toole (410-414-8304, x15) or email preschool@jesusdivineword.org or set up a time for a 

visit. Cardinal Hickey Academy – located at Jesus the Good Shepherd Church in Owings – also welcomes inquiries and 
visits.  The Academy – a 2015 National Blue Ribbon School - will be hosting an Open House next Sunday,                          
January 28th, from 12:30 to 2:00 PM.  The school is located at 1601 W. Mount Harmony Road in Owings. 

LENT 2018 – GOOD SAMARITAN MINISTRY                                              
As we prepare for Lent next month the parish is re-establishing our                           

Good Samaritan Ministry.  The Ministry focuses on parishioners helping                      
parishioners with simple, basic tasks to make life a little easier, specifically                   

parishioners help those who are sick, homebound or elderly with tasks they cannot 
do on their own.  Examples include basic yard work, handyman jobs, a ride to the 
doctor or store.  Jobs are not meant to be extensive or overly involved, but simple 
and basic, things that can be done in a couple of hours or less.  If you would like 

to volunteer as a Good Samaritan please contact the ministry’s coordinator, Teresa 
Chambers at tcchambers@mindspring.com Also, if you know of a parishioner in 

need or if you are one of those parishioners needing assistance, please contact               
Teresa concerning the help you need.  If you do not have access to a computer, 

please call the parish office at 410-414-8304 and speak with the parish secretary.  Thank you.   
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FFourth Sunday in Ordinary Time Jesus the Divine Word Catholic Church 

  In the words of                              
St. Francis de Sales,                    
“The bed of the sick                         

is an altar of sacrifice.”    
 
 

Please pray for our sick:  
Goyena Boucher, Burt Brinkerhoff, 

Julie Buck, Linda Forresta, Ann 
Garner, Frank Grant, Monica  

Haley-Pierson, Pam Hanrahan,  
Mike Jenkins, Duke Jones, Jim 

Meisinger, Dcn John Montgomery,               
Fr. Jim Reynolds,                              
Fr. David Russell,                                

Anthony & Theresa Sefcik 
Laurie Smith, Ross Walker     

 
  Heal them,  O Lord.    

 
I lift my eyes to you,              

oh God,                           
enthroned in heaven.                 

Have mercy on us, Lord,              
have mercy. 

 
 ~ Psalm 123 

 

     PARISH  HAPPENINGS 

Calling All Bakers! 
 

Our Lady of the Divine Word Sodality will be                 
having their annual Valentine's Day Bake Sale                

after all the Masses on the weekend of 
February 10 & 11. 

 
If you would like to donate any homemade baked 
goods, it would be greatly appreciated. You may 

drop them off before any Mass that weekend.  
Thanks so much!   

            
           Any questions, call Linda Rhodes at 410-257-5119. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Blood Drive 
Saturday, March 3  
9:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

 in Doran Hall 
 

Please contact  800-REDCROSS or log on to 
www.redcrossblood.org  

(enter sponsor code "Jesus the Divine Word"                                                       
to schedule your life-saving donation.) 

 
For eligibility questions, please call (866) 236-3276. 

 
Game Night  
This Friday, 

 February 2 at              
6 - 8 PM 

in Doran Hall 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All Are Welcome! 

Free Event!! 
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 EVENTS OUTSIDE THE PARISH 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BLESSING OF MEMORIAL MARKERS  
FOR ENSLAVED MEN & WOMEN 

 
Cardinal Donald Wuerl, Archbishop of Washington, invites you to join him in 

honoring the memory of enslaved men and women who, during the period when 
slavery was legal, were buried in unmarked graves throughout what is now the 

Archdiocese of Washington.   
 

A special Mass will be celebrated on Saturday, February 3rd, 2018 at the Basilica 
of the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception at 5:15 PM.   

To learn more please visit www.adw.org  

Red Cross Facing   
Critical Shortage in 

Blood Supply   
  

Busy holiday schedules, 
winter weather and illness 
have led to a winter blood 

donation shortage that 
could affect patient care. 

Patients are counting us to 
help meet their needs. 

There are a number of area 
blood drives that might suit 
everyone's schedule.  Call 

1-800-REDCROSS or 
www.redcrossblood.org to 

make an appointment.   

  
The next blood drive at 

CalvertHealth                     
Medical Center is on              

February 2                                   
in Classrooms 1 & 2 

Our Lady Star                       
of the Sea                          

Annual Dinner                  
Theater  

 
 February 2nd and 3rd  

 
"Alibis" 
A mystery-

comedy spoof 
 

Tickets are 
$40 per              

person which includes the 
show and a wonderful              

buffet catered by                             
Thompson Seafood                       

of St. Mary's County.  
For tickets                               

call (410)326-8272 

2018 SCHOLARSHIP COMPETITION                         
FOR EIGHTH (8TH) GRADE STUDENTS 

 
The Lucinda L. Jasper Scholarship Fund, Inc. (LLJSF)                  

announces the 2018 Scholarship Competition.  The LLJSF 
Competition is open to all eighth grade students attending a 

Catholic elementary school in the Archdiocese of                        
Washington D.C. who are attending a Catholic high school in the fall in the               

Archdiocese of Washington D.C.   
 

Interested students can apply online at http://www.lljsf.org/.  Students must                  
complete an application form, write a 1500-2500 word essay, provide one teacher                   

recommendation and have the principal submit a school report.  Details on the essay       
submission can be found at the website, http://www.lljsf.org/.  Submissions are accepted 

ONLY online and are due by March 31, 2018.   
 

For more information, visit http://www.lljsf.org/ or contact Charmene Alston, Director 
of Applications, at 301-780-5313 or send an email to lljsf@aol.com. 

Affected By a Loved One's Addiction? 
 

Nar- Anon offers hope for relatives and friends of addicts 
 

St. John Vianney Parish Center 
Thursdays at 7:30 PM 

 
The Nar-Anon Family Groups are a worldwide fellowship for those affected by 

someone else's addiction. As a twelve step program, we offer our help by sharing  
our experience, strength and hope. 
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TTHE WEEK  AHEAD  AT  JDW 

Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time Jesus the Divine Word Catholic Church 

 

Sunday 
January 28 

Monday 
January 29 

 

Tuesday 
January 30 

 

Wednesday 
January 31 

St. John Bosco 

Thursday 
February 1          

 Friday 
February 2 

Presentation of 
the Lord 

Saturday 
February 3 

St. Blaise 

8:00a Mass 
8:30a RCIA 
10:00a Mass and 
Children's Liturgy of 
the Word 
12:00p Mass  
1:00p New 
Parishioner 
Welcome 
Reception 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

7:20a Rosary & 
Morning Prayer 
8:00a Mass and 
confessions 
 
 
 
 
5:00p Children's 
Choir 
6:00p Youth Choir 
7:00p Adult Choir 
7:00p Catechist 
Meeting 

 

7:20a Rosary & 
Morning Prayer 
8:00a Mass 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00p Adoration 
and confessions  
 

 
 

 7:20a Rosary & 
Morning Prayer 
8:00a Mass and 
confessions 
9:00a Walking with 
Purpose 
 
 
6:00p Little 
Flowers Meeting 
 
 

7:20a Rosary & 
Morning Prayer  
8:00a Mass   
 
           
 
 
 
6:00p BINGO 
Game Night - all 
are welcome! 
7:00p Mass 
followed by                  
all-night Adoration 

7:30a Men’s Group in 
Doran Hall 
8:45a Benediction 
9:00a Mass followed 
by  Blessing of the 
Throats, Pro Life 
Rosary and First 
Reconciliation Retreat 
 
4:00p Confessions 
5:00p Vigil Mass 
6:00p Chili Cook-off 
 
 
 

EVENTS OUTSIDE THE PARISH 

Free Confidential Program 
St. John Vianney is sponsoring Family-to-Family, an evidence-based, educational program for family                   

members and friends of people living with mental illness; taught by teachers                                          
who have also lived this experience.  

 
It is a 12-week course, 2.5 hours/week  

  
12 Mondays 6:00-8:30 PM, starting January 29, 2018                     

in St. John Vianney's conference room.  
 

To learn more and to register, please contact: 
Joe Mills at joe.mills52@comcast.net 

or 
Nicole Frey at nic6281@aol.com 

                                                                
Men's Discernment Retreat 

Friday, February 2 through Sunday, February 4  
 

Men in their 20s, 30s, or 40s who are considering a call to the 
priesthood are invited to attend a discernment retreat at Saint John 
Paul II Seminary led by priests of the Archdiocese of Washington. 

The weekend will offer time away from your daily routine and 
will provide an opportunity for prayer and reflection to examine 

God’s call. There is no fee to attend.  
 

Registration is now open at www.dcpriest.org.                                                           
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PPARISH  MINISTRY  & SUPPORT  STAFF 

Jesus the Divine Word Catholic Church January 28, 2018 

Please pray for  
our Military:  

 
Brian Antonio, Meghan 
Barrett, Jordon Clark, 

Nathan Cortes-Peck, Julia 
Croft, Ryan Croft, Dakota 
Cross, Nicholas Dakes, 
Robert Owen Danford, 

Joshua Daniels, Rebecca 
& Kevin Danis, James 
Devine, Billy Donovan, 
Tracy Farr, Kathleen 

Finnegan, Thomas George, 
AJ Gerdes, Kevin Gordon, 

Ben Hammett, Brian 
Haynes, Tanner Haynes, 

Catherine Hetmansky, 
Justin Hickman, Lucas 
Hornick, Matt Johnson, 

Craig Jones, Gabrielle & 
Jordan LaBonte, Dakota 

Lowe, Taylor Luskey, Mark 
Matthews, Tom Moroney, 
Alex & Erich Muehleisen, 

Benjamin, Jacob & 
Christian Naumann, 

Jeremy Norris,Noah Pirner, 
Chance Pratt, Joshua 

Shandy,  Ian Sloan, Austin 
Spaulding, Jimmy & Shane 
Tittinger, Stephen Woollen 
and for all servicemen & 
women protecting our 

freedom.  
Protect them, O Lord. 

 
                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you know of any names 
that should be added or 
removed from our sick or 

military prayer list,                   
please email  
bulletin@ 

jesusdivineword.org 
Thank you for helping  

to keep these lists 
updated! 

Parish Office 
Hours:  

Monday - Friday 
9:00am - 5:00pm 

410-414-8304 
Pastor 
Rev. John Dakes .................................. Extension 11       
frjohn@jesusdivineword.org 
 
Permanent Deacon 
Deacon Ron Burns ............................... Extension 21 
dcn.ron.burns@gmail.com 
 
Director of Liturgy 
Cecilia Cortes-Peck .............................. Extension 14 
liturgy@jesusdivineword.org 
 
Director of Religious Education  
Karen Burns ......................................... Extension 23 
religioused@jesusdivineword.org 
 
Youth Minister and Website Administrator 
Tracey Smith  ....................................... Extension 22 
youthministry@jesusdivineword.org 
 
Parish Accountant 
Marcia Chaney  .................................... Extension 13 
finance@jesusdivineword.org 
 
Administrative Assistant  
Barbara Woollen ................................... Extension 10 
secretary@jesusdivineword.org 
 
Good News Preschool  ...................... Extension 15 
Patty O'Toole, Reneé Tittinger, Anita Bowling 
preschool@jesusdivineword.org 
 
Bulletin Editor 
Patty O’Toole ........................................ Extension 15 
bulletin@jesusdivineword.org 
 
 
 
 
Angels in the Kitchen 
Angela Banyasz ................................. 410-535-9646 
Baptism………………………………...410-414-8304 
Bereavement Group 
Gail Gordon…………………………….410-610-0421 
jgordon095@aol.com 
Bereavement Receptions 
Sharon Coulson .................................. 410-257-9319 
Fran Heflin .......................................... 410-414-3154 
Child Protection 
Karen Burns ....................................... 410-414-2546 
Doran Hall Coordinator 
Bobbie Woollen………….. .................. 410-414-8304 
secretary@jesusdiivineword.org 
Everyone Belongs 
Carol Harford ...................................... 410-286-3888 
singinsolo@comcast.net 
Garments of Grace 
Sue Stavely ........................................ 301-675-3413 
threeringcircus@comcast.net  
Holy Sweepers 
Tony DiGuiseppe ................................ 703-906-3353 
Hospitality 
Sharon Coulson .................................. 410-257-9319 
Lay Missionaries of Charity 
Ann Thompson…………gnathompson@hotmail.com 

Knights of Columbus 
Bruce Evartt ........................................ 301-704-8409 
GK14775@gmail.com 
Men's Group 
Jeff Knight………………………………301-717-1981 
jdwmensgroup@gmail.com 
Natural Family Planning 
Tiffany Grimes ...................... tjgrimes81@gmail.com 
Our Lady of the Divine Word Sodality 
Linda Rhodes ..................................... 410-257-5119 
Pro Life Committee 
Paula Bryant  ...................................... 301-221-5085 
Raphael Ministry 
Mary Jaensch 
Raphaelministry@jesusdivineword.org 
Senior Group 
Harry & Joan Lotis .............................. 443-550-3367 
St. Vincent de Paul Society 
Renee O’Neill ..................................... 443-684-9261 
Wedding Coordinator 
Merry Ellen McGown……..mellen20639@yahoo.com 
 
 
Coordinators: 
  

Altar Guild 
Cecilia Cortes-Peck ............................ 410-414-8304 
liturgy@jesusdivineword.org 
 

Altar Servers 
Sharon Naumann ............................... 410-474-1673 
dsnaumann@comcast.net 
 
 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
Cecilia Cortes-Peck ............................ 410-414-8304 
liturgy@jesusdivineword.org 
 

Communion for the Sick…………….410-414-8304 
(Raphael Ministry) 
 

Music Ministry 
Stacy Olson ........................................ 443-975-7458 
stacy.olson.karate@gmail.com 
 
RCIA 
Joe Smith ............................................ 410-474-6471 
joseph.smith2735@gmil.com 
 
Readers 
Paul Rhodes ....................................... 410-257-5119 
rhodesp@comcast.net 
 
Ushers 
Bob Boettinger .................................... 301-412-0228 
Boett@aol.com 
 
Walking with Purpose 
Torie McGirr…………………………….719-659-6849 
tmcgirr17@gmail.com 
 
Finance Council 
Priscilla Hammett ................................ 443-532-4884 
phammett1962@gmail.com 
 
Pastoral Council - Dawn Jones, Kevin Mulvihill, 
Barbara Oursler, Ray O’Toole, Justin Poissant, Bizzy 
Thompson, Amy Trainer 
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RYMER
& ASSOCIATES, P.A.
Certifi ed Public Accountants
Martha G. Rymer, CPA

30 Industry Lane
Prince Frederick 410-535-1330

         L. J. ELTER & SON
              POWER EQUIPMENT CENTER

2470 Emmanuel Court
-Huntingtown-

(410) 535-1099

Rausch Funeral Home, P.A.
A Family Tradition of Dignity & Service

410-257-6181 • 301-855-5003 410-586-0520
8325 Mt. Harmony Lane • Owings 4405 Broomes Island Road • Port Republic

An Independent Full Service 
Funeral Home

• Pre-Arrangements • Cremations
Family Owned and Operated

410-326-9400
20 American Lane • Lusby

Lee Industries Inc.
Septic Service

Grease Traps, Car Washes
& Septic Tanks Cleaned

1-800-348-TANK
Serving Southern MD for over 40 years

Roofing & Construction Services
Commercial/Retail/Residential

Bob Howerton/President
Offi ce:  410-535-3174

“Covering You From Top to Bottom”
www.RRHAssociates.net

Roofing: Shingle • Slate • Cedar  
Metal • Membrane • Gutters

Construction: Decks • Garages • Additions 
 Kitchens • Baths • Sunrooms • Solar

MHIC #79517

INSTALLATION • SANDING • FINISHING

Mike Lanham
Parishioner

410.257.6976
www.elitehardwoodfl ooring.com

RENÉE BOUCHARD PHOTOGRAPHY
Families, Weddings, Corporate

301-494-3553
renee@photorenee.com

Are you at risk for Are you at risk for 
heartheart  disease?disease?

Patuxent Cardiology Associates, LLC
Huntingtown

Tel (410) 535-3612

Lee Funeral Home Calvert, P.A.
For Six Generations Your Family has Placed Their 
Trust in Our Family’s Tradition of Quality Service.

8200 Jennifer Lane,Owings
 

410-257-0888
www.LeeFuneralHomes.com 301-855-0888

A New Generation
of Wholesale

3931 Penn Belt Pl., Forestville
301-420-7300

Dunkirk             Prince Frederick
3 0 1 - 8 5 5 - 6 3 0 0  4 1 0 - 5 3 5 - 5 6 2 5

HIGH QUALITY DIGITAL PRINTING
Fast Turn Around • All Types of Jobs
Send your file for a quote to printing@fataonline.com

410-578-3600

TEAM STUECKLER
John, Patti, Haley, & Conor Stueckler

Realtors, RE/MAX One
“Read Our Reviews On Zillow.com”

www.TeamStueckler.com
301-908-2540 (c) • teamstueckler@gmail.com

THIS WILL DO IT!
Call 410-578-3600

SERVING THOSE WHO SERVE US

410-768-0110
www.PadovaTech.com

M. H. CAR CAREM. H. CAR CARE
Where we care 

about our customers
tires*computerized diagnostics

*alignments*detailing
*md state inspections

*fl eet service*foreign & domestic
Check out our discounts 

and coupons at
www.mhautomd.com

301-855-6969
410-257-6618

575 Keith Lane Unit 7 Owings

USDA CHOICE BEEF - Cut to order
Steaks • Roasting Pigs

“Our Own” Freshly Ground Chuck
Homemade Country Sausage - links & loose

FULL SERVICE DELI
Breakfast • Subs • Sandwiches 

Homemade Soups • Salads • Desserts
BOAR’S HEAD DELI MEATS • CHEESES

410-535-1304 • 410-257-2222

NOW SELLING 
WINE • BEER

4300 Hunting Creek Rd. 
Huntingtown, MD 20639

- a booklet for those 
suffering health problems. 

Quick-reading, inspiring, 
cheering.....

A meaningful gift for 
those you care about.

Send $10.00 to FATA: 
P.O. Box 4889 • Baltimore, MD 21211

(Checks only payable to FATA)

“Seeking“Seeking
Serenity”Serenity”

It's Wise to... 
ADVERTISE
Call: 410-578-3600 

for more information

MD 
License 
# 3267

paul c. hayden, jr. & sons
PLUMBING & HE  TING, INC.

Family Owned & Operated for Over 35 YearsFamily Owned & Operated for Over 35 Years
Drain, Septic & Well Pump Service

410-257-3025 • 410-741-5072

ns
 PRAYER
 CARDS
Commemorate . . .

Celebrate . . .

Remember your special days, 

events, people . . .

Call to discuss

410-578-3600

Personalized • Full Color

 Unlimited Designs

OUR

HIT HOME(S)!
If interested in this space please call us at

410-578-3600

When you travel...When you travel...

Stay in touch...Stay in touch...
Visit parish website to view…Visit parish website to view…

Sign up to receive the bulletin 
electronically each week

SPACE
AVAILABLE

PROGRAMS
Personalized • Full Color Designs
Call 410-578-3600 

CUSTOM PICTURE FRAMING

10735 Town Center Blvd., Suite 1

Dunkirk Gateway Business Center

301.855.4515
medartgalleries.com

Monday - Friday 10 - 6

Saturday 10 - 4:30


